               Decision of the Committee on the Rights of the Child to request approval from the General Assembly at its sixty‑sixth session to work in two chambers once per year



(Adopted on 11 February 2011)


In view of the number of States parties to the Convention on the Rights of the Child, which now stands at 193, and to its Optional Protocols on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography and on the involvement of children in armed conflict, which now stand at 142 and 139, respectively, and their reporting obligations, the current status of submission of reports and the projected future submission of reports, the Committee on the Rights of the Child is convinced that effective and timely implementation of its responsibilities under article 44 of the Convention and articles 8 and 12 of its Optional Protocols require that it be granted more meeting time on a sustainable basis.


Faced with a backlog of reports pending consideration, the Committee adopted at its thirty-seventh session in 2004 a decision to work in two chambers, which was implemented in 2006. In the course of that year, the reports of 48 States parties were considered and the backlog of reports awaiting review was eliminated, thereby encouraging the submission of overdue reports by many States parties. When the Committee resumed single-chamber sessions, a backlog again began to accumulate. In 2008, it decided to request the General Assembly to approve the holding of a further four two-chamber sessions; three were approved and held in 2010. During those sessions, 54 reports under the Convention and the Optional Protocols were examined. While the two-chamber sessions enabled the Committee to keep the backlog of reports from growing beyond approximately 80 reports, they did not allow for any progress to be made toward a reduction of the backlog. Since the last of the double-chamber sessions in October 2010, the backlog has again begun to increase and currently stands at approximately 90 reports. 
In order to address the backlog and to encourage timely reporting, so as to ensure appropriate monitoring of the Convention and its Optional Protocols on a sustainable basis, the Committee has concluded that it would require one of its three annual sessions to be held in two chambers, which would amount to 13 additional working days of sessional meetings and five additional days of pre-sessional meetings per year.


The Committee therefore requests the General Assembly, at its sixty-sixth session, to approve the present request and to provide appropriate financial support to enable the Committee to work in two chambers at pre-sessional working group meetings due to take place in 2012 and at a session to be held in 2013. 


The Committee would consider the reports of States parties during its regular sessions, in two parallel chambers, each consisting of nine members of the Committee, taking due account of equitable geographical distribution, thereby increasing the number of reports of States parties to be examined from 10 to 18 during one annual session, which, over three sessions, would result in an increase in the number of reports considered from 30 to 38 reports per year. 

